
Forest Hills Friday News

Friends and Family of Forest Hills,

This Wednesday began a journey for Christians around the world. The day itself is commonly 
referred to as Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent. During the season of Lent, Christians enter a 
reflective phase as they remember the impact and importance of Jesus’ death and 
resurrection. We prepare ourselves to once again be reminded that it was our sins that nailed 
Jesus to a cross, but it was in His great love for us that He rose from the dead, conquering sin once 
and for all.

During this season, people typically give something up for these 40 days. The purpose of giving 
something up is so that we can be reminded that Jesus gave His life for us. When we have a desire 
for what we gave up, we can reflect on God’s great sacrifice. In past years, I’ve gone ahead and 
given up things like pop, candy, even spending money. This analogy doesn’t quite match up with 
the magnitude of what God gave us when He sent Jesus to be our Savior, yet it is symbolic of being 
reminded of it.

Ultimately, we reflect on God’s great sacrifice. When God created the world, He gave Adam and 
Eve on simple command. As they failed to do what God wanted, sin entered the world. Like an 
amoeba, sin slowly took over. In that one act of eating the fruit, sin had won the day. The amazing 
thing though is that as God was disappointed with Adam and Eve, He immediately gave the 
promise of a Savior. He didn’t wait and see if their actions would improve. He didn’t say that if 
they did a few things for Him, He’d send Jesus. He didn’t say that He was going to get a lawyer to 
look into their actions and determine the liability to which it led. In love, extreme, awesome, 
unwavering love, He promised Jesus.

And God fulfilled His promise. Years later, He sent Jesus to be the substitute for what we could not 
do. God demanded us to live a perfect life. Since we were unable to do that, He sent Jesus to do it 
in our place. Our actions deserved punishment, but He put that punishment on His one and only 
Son. John 3:16 truly sums up the truth of this sacrifice, “For God so loved the world that He gave 
His one and only Son so that whoever believes in Him will not perish, but have eternal life.”

This season is a time to reflect on the actions that God said we need to do. We are to love the Lord 
our God with all our heart, soul, mind, and strength, and to love our neighbor as ourselves. I know 
I’ve fallen short of these great commands, but I know God fulfilled His promise to forgive me in 
Jesus. He’s done the same for you. I encourage you to begin to reflect on the magnitude of love 
that God has for you and to prepare for the second best celebration ever – the resurrection of 
Jesus. I think the best celebration ever will be when we see Him face to face for eternity.

Happy Lent!

Mike Schiemann. <><
Principal



• Volunteer Needed We are in need 

of a volunteer who has basic PowerPoint 
knowledge willing to work on a project from 
home.  Email brownd@fhlcs.org for info

• Auction Tickets are on Sale! 
https://fhlcs.schoolauction.net/auction2019/r
egister/ticket_sales Buy your tickets before 
Spring Break for an opportunity to win free 
lunch!

• Parking Raffle Auction Committee is 

happy to announce the return of the Reserved 
Parking Raffle!  Raffle tickets are available in 
the office.

• Class Photos Mark your calendars, 

Spring Class Photos will be Wed. April 4th
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In Your Family Envelope today:
• Trimester #2 Report Cards are coming home today
• Field Trip permission slips – IM, 4th, & 5th Grade

Dates at a Glance:
Friday 3/08 Report Cards go home

Happy Birthday Mrs. Beyer!!!

Monday 3/11 3/4th Bball Black Team @ Home, 4pm
3/4th Bball Green Team @ Home, 5pm

Wednesday 3/13 Chapel Host Mr. Schiemann, 8:20a

Thursday 3/14 Conferences, No School
3/4th Bball Green Team @ Southwest, 4pm
3/4th Bball Black Team @ Southwest, 5pm

Friday 3/15 Conferences, No School

Sunday 3/17 Primary classes to sing at Bethlehem Lutheran 
Children’s Service, 11am

Monday 3/18 Primary classes to Zoo, 8:30am
3/4th Bball Green Team @ Home, 4pm
3/4th Bball Black Team @ Home, 5pm

Tuesday 3/19 Track Trial Practice, 3:15pm

Wednesday 3/20 Chapel Host Bethlehem, Buddy Chapel 8:20a
4th Grade to Capital, 10:30am

Thursday 3/21 3/4th Bball Green Team @ Gilkey, 4pm
3/4th Bball Black Team @ Pilgrim, 5pm
Track Trial Practice, 3:15pm

Guest WiFi:
Falcons!

School Calendar at: 
https://fhlcs.org/parent-resources/school-calendar/

• Pi Day Fundraiser Thank you to 

those that purchased a pie to enjoy on 
3.14. We had an excellent turn out!  Pies 
will be available for pick up in the gym 
lobby Wednesday March 13th between 2-
6pm.  It is important that you make 
arrangements during this time to pick-up 
your pies.  Many of these pies need to be 
refrigerated, and we cannot hold them 
after 6pm.  Thank you!!!

• Library Book Fair Our annual Library 

Book Fair will be Saturday April 6th from 11a-2pm.
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